
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 13th April 

2017 at 7pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mr Paris, Mrs Godfrey and Cllr Laughton 

 

Present  

  Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr P 

Rickett 

  Cllrs Rainbow 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record 

 

Matters arising from the previous meeting 

  Mrs Todd was co opted as a Parish Councillor 

  The water pressure is no better than last year and in some cases has got worse 

– clerk to write to STWA 

 

Chairman’s report 

  It was decided to disband the Village Hall Committee and go back to the PC 

as it was not working as envisaged, Mr Bevans has put a lot into the website and lettings and 

Mrs Herbert is keeping a check on the Hall, thanks to both.  The PC is satisfied with the 

cleaners and the lettings are increasing.  Again we have applied for a grant for the roof – 

thanks to Mrs Godfrey and all those who helped 

  The allotments are not doing well only 2 let – agenda for the next meeting 

  Support by the District and County Councillors has been good, things are 

getting done, possibly still 4 years before Halam Hill is sorted – thanks given to the 

Councillors 

  Radley Road is better than it has been 

  Planning applications fewer than before, NSDC seem to have been in tune 

with the PC  

  Thanks also given to the Clerk, Mrs Rickett Financial Officer, Mrs Thompson 

Internal Auditor and all PC’s 

  Finally the PC assume as no parishioners attended they were happy with the 

last year 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 7.20pm and the Parish Council 

meeting started  

   


